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OTHERS PRESENT

· Gary Martiny of Community Management Services, Inc.

· Three (3) Homeowners

ITEM I—Call to Order by Vice President Frank Hedges at 7:00 PM. 

ITEM II—Open Forum

· Don Gottwald of 19816 talked about the billiard balls that were stolen from the clubhouse recently. 

ITEM III—Approval of Minutes

The Board reviewed the minutes of October 8, 2009, Board of Directors meeting. Frank Hedges motioned to approve the minutes as amended. Laurel Smith seconded the motion and it passed.

ITEM IV—Association Manager’s Report

· The work order history report for November ’09 was reviewed by the Board.

ITEM V—Committee Reports

A. Financial Report dated November 30, 2009 – the report was given by Frank Hedges.  

· The delinquency report dated 11/30/09 was reviewed by Frank Hedges.  

· Security Report – none given.   

· Maintenance Report 

· Frank Hedges – The skylights for 19817 were discussed and Steve Gillen motioned to approve the application for the skylights conditioned on obtaining an inspection by CPT at the owner’s expense. Ruut Van Den Hoed seconded the motion and it passed. 

· 19116 – their windows and sliding glass door application was not approved because they have never presented the pictures and/or advertising to the board after it was requested. They need to submit the info before any approval can be granted. 

· Frank Hedges discussed seismic upgrades to the complex. A pilot project will be done and then the job will proceed.    

· Clubhouse – none. 

· Landscape – Steve Gillen talked about the on-going tree pruning job. 
ITEM VI – Old Business

· 19625 – A serious incident involving driving recklessly by a renter was not reviewed because it is coming up at the next scheduled Board meeting as a hearing. 

· 19548 is to be discussed in executive session. 

· Frank reviewed the executive session items: 

· In executive session, November 8, 2009, the Board held a disciplinary hearing for the owner of 19310 on unlawful disposal of refuse from off-sight by the tenant. The Board imposed a fine of $870 and a special individual assessment of $58 to cover cleanup costs. 

· In executive session at the special meeting on 12-03-09, the Board held four disciplinary hearings and decided the cases as follows:

· The owner of unit 19118 was fined $435 for dog noise violations by her tenant. 

· The owner of unit 19204 was fined $100 for dog noise violations by her household. 

· The owner of 19108 was fined $870 for multiple noise violations including loud parties and dog noise. 

· The owner of unit 19546 was fined $4,350 for multiple violations by her tenants including noise violations, repair of vehicles in the common area, parking in the fire lanes, damage to common area (oil spills), and multiple speeding violations.  

ITEM VII – New Business– None reviewed. 

ITEM VIII—Newsletter Articles - The Board is to send all newsletter articles to Gary Martiny by     

                                                            the 6th of every month.

ITEM IX—Adjournment

The Board Meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM. The next meeting is scheduled for January 14, 2010, at the clubhouse. The Board adjourned to executive session. 

As approved by the Board of Directors, __________________________________________
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